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February 27, 2017

Mary Hennings-Frank, CRSO
DMS Health Technologies

109 South Petro Avenue

Sioux Falls, South Dakota 57107

Dear Ms. Hennings-Frank:

Activities conducted under Arkansas Radioactive Material License Number ARK-0975-03120 were
inspected by David Stephens of the Radioactive Materials Program, Arkansas Department of Health, by
telephone on February 21, 2017.

The purpose of this inspection was to evaluate licensed activities as they relate to radiation safety,

compliance with the Arkansas State Board of Health Rules and Regulations for Control of Sources of

Ionizing Radiation, and compliance with the conditions of the license. The evaluation consisted of selective
examination of procedures and representative records, interviews with personnel, and observations of the

inspectors.

During the inspection, certain activities appeared to be out of compliance with this Department’s
requirements or with the conditions of the license. The “Items of Noncompliance” are outlined in the

enclosed Appendix A.

Pursuant to the provisions of Section 5 of the Arkansas State Board of Health Rules and Regulations for
Control of Sources of Ionizing Radiation, within thirty (30) days of the receipt of this notice you are

requested to submit a written statement or explanation in reply to each “Item of Noncompliance.”
For each “Item of Noncompliance™ the following information should be included:

1. The corrective action taken and the results achieved.

2. The corrective actions taken to avoid further noncompliance.

3. The date when full compliance will be achieved.



We appreciate the time and assistance provided by your staff during the review of your program. If you have
any questions concerning this inspection or if we can be of assistance to you, please contact the Radioactive
Materials staff at (501) 661-2173. Please address correspondence to the address above, including Slot #30 or
via fax to (501) 661-2849.

Sincerely,

Jared Thgnypson, Program Manager
ive Materials Program

JT:ds

Enclosures: Appendix A



Arkansas Department of Health
RADIOACTIVE MATERIALS PROGRAM

RADIATION CONTROL
Little Rock, Arkansas
Appendix A
ITEMS OF NONCOMPLIANCE
Name: DMS Health Technologies
License Number: ARK-0975-02231

Date of Inspection: February 21, 2017

During the referenced inspection, the following item(s) appeared to have been in noncompliance with

the Arkansas State Bcard of Health Rules and Regulations for Control of Scurces of Tonizing

Radiation.

1. RH-1004.c. of the ASBH Rules and Regulations for Control of Sources of Ionizing Radiation states
in part:

“The licensee or registrant shall periodically (at least annually) review the radiation protection
program content and implementation.”

Contrary to this, it was noted during the inspection that the annual audit for calendar year
2014 was conducted on 2/12/2014 and the annual audit for calendar year 2015 was conducted
on 1/20/2016, a span of almost 24 months,



